
 
TRIP REPORT – WINTER CHRISTMAS PARTY. 
 

Held at the Lilydale Fire Station Saturday 19th August 
 
39 Members and friends attended the Winter Christmas Party; Departing from the Lilydale Fire 
Station in convoy, it soon became clear some where using a different map which meant everyone 
went just where they wanted to with no arguments. We all arrived back at the same place having had 
a great meal, good entertainment, and no 
vehicles were damaged. The only 
incidents to report being  
that Marg & Rod won the bottle of 
Bailey’s for the tackiest Christmas 
Present. Helen K won the Christmas Cake 
Cooking competition as judged by Evan 
Thomas and all agreed Brian’s meat and 
puddings made the whole night worth 
while. 
 
We have already been inundated with requests for this to become an annual event, so we are already 
taking bookings for next year. 

 
In Attendance. 
Helen & Wally Koralowski and friends (2) 
Mike and Cath Hurley 
Sid & Cheryl Sidebottom 
Brian and Helen Watson and friends (6) 
Chris and Kath Wardley 
Marg and Even Thomas and friends (2) 
Michael and Irene Kaye 
 

 
Max & Paul Burke 
Rod & Marg Hanscomb 
Craig Donaldson 
Kath Cornish 
Sue and Vince Bosua 
Neil and Sharon West 
Christ & John Kerfoot.

Costs for the evening (wine, food, port, Baileys, soft drinks, prizes, decorations etc) totalled $615.00 
which left us with a profit of $87. As the Lilydale Fire Brigade did not charge us for the use of their 
hall, it was decided to donate this to them for the purchase of a portable urn, which their catering 
committee suggested would be appropriate. 
 
Thank you to all who attended and who made the evening such a great success. See you all again 
next year  
                 
 

                   
 
Cheryl Sidebottom 
 


